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	Our ref: FOI/82217
	  April 2013


 You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ): 
“a breakdown of charges relating to repair and replacement of a sewer pump at Evenlode Crescent, Kidlington in November 2012. I would also like records of prior maintenance work carried out to the pump, and any observations made by contractors whilst carrying out both maintenance and repairs”.

Your request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FoIA).
 
I confirm that the Department ​​holds some of the information requested, namely a breakdown of the charges relating to the sewer pump and records of maintenance work on the pump since 1 August 2008. 
A breakdown of the costs of replacing the sewer pump is as follows:

· Replacement of sewer pump - £43,767.00; and

· Installation of new screen to block foreign objects - £11,798.

A history of maintenance work carried out to the sewer system since 2008 is attached as an annex to this letter. 
Having checked with the relevant officials within the MoJ and the works department of HMP Bullingdon I can confirm that the Department does not hold details of observations made during the course of previous repairs and maintenance of the pump. Please be advised that the FoIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. 
